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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement, Findings, and Conclusions
1. On December 21, 2018, Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service 
or Company) filed a Motion for Approval of Alternative Form of Notice (Motion) to apply 
to its Advice Letter No. 940-Gas, also filed on December 21, 2018. By Advice Letter 
No. 940-Gas, the Company seeks to decrease the Front Range Pipeline Firm Gas Transportation Service (TF-FRP Surcharge) and Front Range Pipeline Interruptible Gas Transportation Service (TI-FRP Surcharge) in its Colorado P.U.C. No. 6-Gas tariff, effective January 21, 2019. The Company states in Advice Letter No. 940-Gas that the proposed decreases account for the updated Federal Income Tax rate and other impacts of the Federal Tax Cut and Jobs Act, and the principles approved in Commission Decision No. C18-1158, issued December 21, 2018, in Proceeding No. 17AL-0363G. 

2. By this Motion, the Company seeks approval to provide notice of the revised 
TF-FRP and TI-FRP Surcharges to its gas customers using the following alternative forms of notice: 

 
(a)
filing the advice letter with the Commission, and keeping it open for public inspection; and 

 
(b)
publishing a legal notice in The Denver Post on two consecutive Sundays.

3. Public Service states good cause exists for the Commission to approve the alternative form of notice. The Company states that in addition to filing the advice letter with the Commission and keeping it open for public inspection, the proposed alternative form of notice will provide notice to customers by means of publication in The Denver Post during the first 20 days of the 30-day period prior to the January 21, 2019, effective date.

4. Pursuant to § 40-3-104(1)(c)(I)(D), C.R.S., and 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-1-1207(b) of the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, a utility may request to provide an alternative form of notice of an advice letter. We find the alternative form of notice proposed by Public Service for Advice Letter No. 940-Gas is reasonable with respect to the Company’s stakeholders and its general body of gas transportation customers. We therefore find good cause to grant the alternative form of notice as requested by Public Service. 

II. ORDER

A. It Is Ordered That:

1. The Motion for Approval of Alternative Form of Notice filed on December 21, 2018, by Public Service Company of Colorado, requesting approval of an alternative form of notice to apply to Advice Letter No. 940-Gas, is granted.

2. This Decision is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
January 3, 2019.
	 (S E A L)
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